Proposed Approach to Structural Gap and Service Levels

Change standard practice of funding services with current revenue projections and based upon current service levels. This project would flip the paradigm and ask the Councilmembers to approve aspirational service levels that the county “should be” providing in each of our major areas, especially the criminal justice system.

These discussions will purposely focus on service levels and not cost. Only focusing on cost would perpetually skew the discussion towards “what we can afford” and away from “what should we be doing”. 

Council staff will engage with Executive Staff, Departments and Agencies, as well as non-County experts and available literature and academic studies in order to gain a better understanding of: 
· the current services and their intended result(s);
· rural/local and regional roles; and
· best practices or standards.

Through these exercises, Council staff will identify a range of approaches and their anticipated result(s) for deliberation in the appropriate county legislative forum (COW, BFM, committee of jurisdiction).

Committee recommendations will be assembled into a final service level goals document for adoption by the Council. This document will be useable to inform County budget deliberations, as well as lay the groundwork for further discussions around revenue or other changes needed from Olympia. 

Expected duration: 24 months. 
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